COVID-19 Wage Subsidy
The wage subsidy changes are more in the way of clarification and confirmatory statements:
·         The subsidy is to be used to pay wages only.
·         Employers are to use their best endeavours to pay employees 80% of their normal salaries.
·         The full amount of the subsidy is to be passed onto an employee, except where the employee’s “normal income” is less than the subsidy amount.  In that case the employee receives their normal income and the excess can be given to other employees.
·         A high degree of trust is necessarily involved with the scheme as it needed to be operative in conjunction with the lock-down. Some reported cases of abuse are already being investigated and there will be audits.

Of most importance is the declaration to be made by a wage scheme applicant (employer or self-employed person) in respect of an application made on or after 4pm on 27 March 2020.

The contents of the declaration are set out in a link contained in the application form and the declaration is made by ticking a box on the form that states “I confirm that I have read and understood and agree to this declaration.”  The declaration includes the qualifying criteria for the subsidy and undertakings that an applicant will both promptly notify any subsequent changes in eligibility (such as a covered employee ceasing their employment) and refund any over payments received.

We strongly recommend that applications be checked for compliance with the declaration criteria as an applicant is now formally stating those criteria are satisfied.  This will no doubt come back to bite some applicants who recklessly or worse make an ‘opportunistic’ application.
